
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

From: Carole Roberts < > 
Sent: October 19, 2021 5:29 PM 
To: Glen Macfarlane < > 
Subject: Re: October BEDAC Meeting Agenda 

Hi Glen, 
My apologies again but this has been a challenging year for me. The evening of the last meeting, one of my 
dogs had 6 puppies, 3 days earlier than expected. However, she seemed unusually restless that day and I 
suspected they were on the way. Now, I have another challenge ahead of me since I’ve decided to close, 
Smallmart, after 6 years of ownership. I have decided to move my other store, Jack’s Place For Kids, into that 
location in the new year and open a new store in the current Jack’s location. To tell you the truth, I’m 
completely overwhelmed with all the changes and preparations required to have it all come together as 
smoothly as possible. 
As such, I haven’t any time for anything else on my plate. I will attempt to provide feedback on the minutes 
but I can’t commit to attending any further meetings. 

Again, my sincere regrets for not being able to fulfill my duties as promised. 
Regards 
Carole 

Sent from my iPhone 
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